Prospect High School PTSA
Minutes for January 10, 2010
Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by president Liz James.
Welcome and Introductions: Liz began with welcoming everyone and introductions of all PTSA members and students.
Secretary’s minutes: Motion to approve Nov. 09 meeting minutes was put forward and the minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s Report: Rob James reported that little more money was donated to PTSA. 8 more checks have been received. He suggested the idea of changing to Home and School organization as we pay insurance.
Student Council’s Report: Students reported that they have been taking break from extra curricular activities because of the exams. Juniors are working on Dodge ball tournaments. Soon there will be a rally. Need to increase student involvement. It is difficult to get students really excited. More clubs are getting started and they are not able to keep their minutes noted. After the finals the store will have grand opening. ASB is also planning on giving students awards for their activities, so they can target students who don’t participate in anything.
Teacher’s Report: No report
Principal’s Report: No report
Board Member Report: District meeting was held in December. Board voted to taking over adult Ed only for our district and San Jose. Other districts run on their own. They may hire a director for 11 sites in our district. There will be budget cuts for teachers. Previous ‘one time cuts’ will be recurring. We are basic aid district. Income from property tax has reduced. Taxes will be collected by March 24. February 4 meeting will list possible cuts and decision will be made on March 4.
District Representative Report: No report
New Business: PTSA is thinking of mass mailing grocery store cards in the beginning of the school year in August and then in February or March. PTSA has brand new link on the Prospect website for magazines. It needs advertising.
Scholarship committee needs a chair person urgently. PTSA is running an ad in Parent Page, School loop and daily bulletin. $2500 in scholarship will be given in May.

Grad night 2011 – There will be training for Junior’s parents at Shoreline this year.

MMS – Cyber safety parent night on Jan13 at 7:00 p.m. and at EDS on Jan 20. 

Choir is added as new elective. No career fair/ week this year at Prospect. We are rather focusing on helping students find colleges and scholarships.
Committee Reports: No report
Next meeting Feb. 9th 2010.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Asmita Deshpande

Prospect PTSA Secretary

